
Graduate Council Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, April 21, 2022 - ZOOM 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Melissa Bugdal, Fulton Rep 
Celine Carayon, HIST 
Doug DeWitt, Ed Leadership and Chair 
Heather Diehl, MSW 
Maida Finch, Ed.D./REED 
James Fox, EDLD 
Elizabeth Geiger, OGS 
Clifton Griffin, Dean of Graduate Studies 
Martin Hunter, Registrar 



• L. Marinaro – Seeing a growing number of committees struggle to retain membership. The GCC 
must remain functional to get curriculum passed. 
 

V. Common Language for Undergraduate and Graduate 
 

• MHEC recognizes Concentrations as 24+ credits, Tracks as 12-23 credits and under 12 credits is a 
Focus. 

• Concentrations require external approval. Tracks and a Focus only need internal approval. 
• Some programs, such as MSW, must use different language (specializations) for accreditation 

purposes. 
• C. Griffin – Vernacular and credit requirements are different at the graduate level. Can use whatever 

language necessary externally but should use necessary language internally.  
• M. Hunter – Concentrations can be included on degree transcripts. 

 
VI.  Dean’s Remarks – C. Griffin 

 
• Thank you for enrollment management. Slate is a great tool and all programs should be using it as 

much as possible. 
• Appreciate the efforts by MARCOM. Metropolitan piece is going out and will be a great marketing 

tool. 
• Grad students are eligible to apply for the Summer Research Fund. Deadline is 4/29. 

 
VII.   Other Remarks 

• C. Carayon – Recently had an issue with a student and discovered the student had been released 
from another SU program for similar reasons. Can they be flagged? Do we ask this on the  


